BOARD MEETING MINUTES

FOR JUNE 2, 2016
Attending trustees were Michael Fredrick-Martinez, Springy Yamasaki, Jerry Jensen, Vicki Karuzas, Al Miotke, Jack Yarbrough, Dave Mohr, and Phil DeLeo. 
Guests: Tom Timm, Carol Timm and Rich Thompson 
Board Member Springy presided and called the meeting to order at 7:18.  

Springy called for a motion to approve the minutes of the May 5 board meeting.  Jack made a motion to approve, and Vicki seconded his motion.  The minutes were approved unanimously. 
Michael led a review of the treasurer’s report.  She reported we have an ending fund balance of           $27, 647.09, with more annual dues expected to come in throughout the month of June.  After a short discussion of expenses, and comments at the annual meeting, Jack moved to accept the treasurer’s report.  Vicki added a second to the motion, and it was approved unanimously.

The board took nominations for officers for the coming year.  Samantha Hughes was nominated for President, and Springy Yamasaki was nominated for Vice-President.  Having no other names submitted the board members agreed to vote on both members as a total slate.  Both were confirmed unanimously. 
Michael agreed to continue as Treasurer, and Phil agreed to continue as secretary.  Rich will remain our key fob distributor, Vicki will hire our security officers as needed, and Peg will continue to handle rentals of the park and clubhouse.  Thanks, everyone, for serving our community.

OLD BUSINESS

Michael stated no one seems to know the whereabouts of a key for the dog clean-up station, so that it can be refilled with bags.  She offered to contact Gordon’s Locksmith to get new keys made for the station.

Michael offered to contact Simon for a bid to add sand to the volleyball court, and build up the edge of the court to contain the sand.  

Michael also said that she will ask Simon for a bid to clean and repair building gutters.  Jack offered to add a zinc crest strip to rid the clubhouse roof of moss.  

Springy indicated she will get a bid to install Honey Buckets in the park, so that the restrooms can be locked up except for rentals.  She also suggested we place signs on the restroom doors stating “The last person to open this door will be held responsible for any vandalism that occurs within.  Be sure to close the door behind you.”  She added that we should get signs made stating, “Closed for construction”, while we rebuild the restrooms.

NEW BUSINESS

Rich Thompson reported that he received a call from the East Pierce Fire Marshall, stating that the fire department could not access the park, since they could not get into our lock box.  Rich will work with the FD to have them provide a universal lock box that they can access.

Tom Timm reminded the board that typically IIMC and the other HOAs around the lake support the Tapps Island Fireworks display on the Fourth by sending a check.  He asked if we want to spend the money again this year.  After the board indicated we should support the display, Jack made a motion to send a check in the amount of $250.  Springy seconded his motion, which was passed with a unanimous vote.      

Having no other island business to discuss, Springy adjourned the meeting at 8:12.
The next board meeting will be on July 7, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. 
See our meeting minutes at InletIslandPark.com.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:

Phil DeLeo
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